The Watermead Village Newsletter

Watermead North Abandoned!

AVDC's Strategic Planning
and Development
Committee on 4th
September 1997 voted to
throw out the proposal for
additional homes at
Watermead North, which
would have included a
second access road off the
proposed Aylesbury

Northern By-Pass.

The prediction in June's
emergency View that AVDC
would try to go for more than
the 140 houses initially
proposed proved to be correct
and officers put an option to
the SPDC for no fewer than
270, which would have been
built on 'infill' land between

the extended Kestrel Way and
the A413. The larger figure
which Lakeside Land Ltd
calculated could be built on
that land did not allow for the
new 'lagoon' north of
Watermead which it seems will
be needed as part of drainage
works associated with the
bypass. ;

The issue will now go to the
planning inspector, who will
hold a public inquiry in 1998
before making
recommendations to the
Secretary of State concerning
the new Local Plan. It is
unlikely that Watermead
North will be resurrected.

The future of the 8 acres
continued on page 4...

Saturday 20 December 1997

In the Piazza from 6 to 7pm

Live music and carol singing

Mulled Wine and Mince Pies

Vicar of Bierton

Father Christmas will find time

m and see the children

bearing gifts!
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in his busy schedule to drop o

—

Cathy Elliott of Kittiwake
died in June following a
tragic accident.

Cathy moved to Watermead in
1989 when the original village
concept was very much alive and
quickly became a fervent
supporter of the principal of a
modern village. When the
formation of a residents'
association was proposed Cathy
joined with the other like-minded
people to promote the village
spirit and work for the benefit of
the community.

During those days Cathy would
always be found in the forefront of
organising social events such as
the family fun day, barn dances,
fetes and bonfire nights. Her
fervour continued as she became
involved with all aspects of social
and community life; she produced
several editions of the first village
magazine; helped to set up and
run the youth club; managed the
village hall for four years; was the
treasurer for the first cricket club,
and helped with the
neighbourhood watch group.

Cathy leaves two children,
Lorraine, 33, and Mark, 31, and
her husband Alan, to whom she
had been married for 37 years.
She will be sadly missed by them
and by her many friends on
Watermead.
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Web Address to be Advised

Editorial Mailbox -
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Michael Shrimpton appearing on BBC Newsnight
(By kind permission of the BBC)

AVDC(C's abandonment of
Watermead North is as
much to be welcomed as
their asinine decision to
turn down the original
Watermead Homes
proposal is to be
deplored. It is to be
hoped that the planning
inspector will show more
sense (and try to
persuade the Secretary of
State to scrap the silly
northern bypass scheme
whilst he is about it).

The dereliction of Watermead
Cricket Ground is only one
aspect of the penalty our
community is having to pay for
the short-sightedness of AVDC.
I continue to believe that the
ground has tremendous
potential, which would have
been unlocked by the new
pavilion. There it is. These
matters will have to await the
decision of the Secretary of
State. Let us hope that we do
not have to wait as long for the
cricket club to fulfil its
undertaking to cut the grass!

I am sorry that we missed the
last issue of the View - we
have a good team of volunteers,
but are still short. Ideally we
need to expand the regular
team from 4 to at least 6 - the
trouble at the moment is that
we cannot cover absences on
business and holiday etc. We
would love to hear from anyone
with desktop publishing, PR,
advertising, computing or

CHAIRMAN’S VIEW

graphics skills. Thanks to our
loyal advertisers for bearing
with us - I have been working
for three years towards a
position where we have a stable
editorial board and can keep to
regular publication dates
announced up to 12 months in
advance.

I am sorry that Richard Crake
has to step down from the
Board due to altered business
commitments and I am grateful
to him for his efforts,
particularly on Fireworks
Night 96. The Board needs
strengthening, ideally with at
least two new directors. If you
feel you can contribute to your
community in this way please
let myself or another director
know.

Speaking of Fireworks Night
you will know by now that we
had to cancel the 97 night - the
decision was in fact taken some
time ago and would have been
announced in the summer issue
of the View had it gone to
press. There was little support
for an event this year, by which
I mean business sponsorship.
The money was not available
this year to subsidise the event
from company (ie community)
funds. We have an indication
that a 10k sponsorship package
may be on offer for 98, which
would certainly allow us to go
ahead. A provisional date has
been set for Saturday, 7th
November 1998.

I am very occasionally asked
why we do not have more
events on Watermead - the
short answer is that by and
large people do not want them
and will not support them. The
Charity Auction in 1995

attracted about 25 residents
and this year's Summer Ball
organised by Chris Floyd and
David Skinner about the same
number, which I thought was
poor reward for all the effort
they put in, for which I am
grateful.

I am aware that some
residents have objected to the
noise from across the water but
there has been a constructive
response from Captain's Cabin,
which I welcome - a balance
has to be struck between the
proper interests of the
community, who are entitled to
a good night's sleep, and the
entirely legitimate commercial
interests of Captain's Cabin
Ltd and the Boathouse
Restaurant, who have made a
substantial investment in
Watermead.

Scottish and Newcastle have
also been investing - I hope I
will be forgiven for commenting
that it was overdue. I was
pleased however with their
response to our concerns about
the Watermead and I was glad
of the opportunity to meet with
their senior management
earlier in the year. I think
everyone agrees that there has
been a vast improvement and I
wish the Watermead well.

I hope to see as many
shareholders as possible at the
AGM on December 11th, when
constructive criticism of the
directors' efforts will be
welcome and offers of
assistance even more welcome.

Michael Shrimpton,
Chairman,

Lakeside Land Ltd,
Watermead's Community
Company
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DESIGN & INSTALLATION SPECIALISTS

* KXPERT DESIGN & INSTALLATION
SERVICE

* FITTED FURNITURE SPECIALISTS
OFFERING EXCLUSIVE RANGES

*(CHOOSE WALL & FLOOR TILES,
LIGHTING & FLOORING IN THE
COMFORT OF YOUR OWN HOME

*OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE
WITH MANY
SATISFIED CUSTOMERS

* RECOMMENDATION UPON REQUEST

All Work Guaranteed

For A Free Survey Call
01296 393989

PERSONALISED &
UNIQUE DESIGNS FOR
Your HOME

Kaleidoscope offer a full design service that
meets the needs and pockets of our clients. Our
expertise includes advice on colour schemes,
decorating, special paint effect and window
designs.

We are able to offer a complete service from

concept through to supply and fit.

WHY NOT LOOK FOR SOMETHING
FRESH FOR CHRISTMAS

| Every Project Is Personalised To The Client

For your initial FREE consultation

contact
Irene Felgate on:

9

e O VSOV

B EEEEEEEEEEEE

3o

A

o

Wk

J PenoLE 1Y

i

EEEEREEE

FRAMEMAKER
All Types Of Picture Frames
Supplied §§
We Will Come To You §
Pendle House §§

Merlin Centre
Gatehouse Close
Aylesbury
Buckinghamshire
HP13 3DP

Tel: 01296 337750
Mob: 0860 285366

PUBLICATION DATES 1998
Easter - 21st March
Summer - 25th July

Autumn - 3rd October
Christmas - 12th December

ADVERTISEMENT RATES

Residents
1/4 Page - £15
1/2 Page - £30

Full Page - £60

Non Residents/Commercial
1/2 Page - £30
1/2 Page - £60
Full Page - £120

Please arrange advertisements at least
3 weeks prior to publication date

If you have any suggestions for content/articles
please contact any member of the editorial board




If you feel you care

REMEMBER Neighbourhood Watch success depends on the police aﬁd the cpmmuﬂiﬂﬁorkmg together at all times.

........ (which would have formed part of Watermead North) remains unresolved. Residents will know
that it was always intended that there would be 80 acres of residential development on Watermead
and that only 72 acres have been developed. The infrastructure is well able to take the additional
72 houses that Watermead Homes intended to put on that site. The Lakeside Board backed that
scheme because the housing would have been sited so as to turn the access roads into the site into
cul-de-sacs, so protecting Watermead from future expansion towards the bypass (to which the Board
is opposed), the Buckingham Road or Bierton. The houses would also have been designed to be in
sympathy with the original development and there would have been substantial planning gain for
our community including a new pavilion. Responding in part to concerns from the Board about the
number of houses Watermead Homes have now come up with a revised scheme of 60 houses, again
sited so as to block off all further development. This revised scheme will be urged strongly on the
inspector.

AVDC were warned by the Lakeside Board of the risk that rejection of the Watermead Homes
scheme would lead to the cricket ground becoming derelict. The Board was aware that the Cricket
Club committee had effectively collapsed in November 1995 and was concerned about the ability of
the Cricket Club to maintain the ground. Those concerns seem to have been justified and every
resident will be aware of what an eyesore Watermead Cricket Ground has become. The denial of
access to the original Pavilion held back cricket and sports development in general on Watermead.
The Board had hoped that the new pavilion would inject life into the cricket club, as well as
providing for youth sports in the winter and much-needed community meeting rooms. Apart from
the excellent facilities offered by the proposed new Pavilion the Board realised the importance of
an attractive appearance to this prominent site near the entrance to Watermead, passed by every
car coming in to the village. Lakeside Land Limited does not own the cricket ground and has no
right to maintain it. Sadly AVDC's obstinate refusal of an excellent scheme means that cricket is
unlikely to be played on Watermead next season and it is wholly unclear as this issue goes to press
what proposals the cricket club has to maintain the site. The Board is willing to take the site over
and maintain it but that would require either the agreement of the cricket club or the approval of a
judge, the land being held in trust for its intended purpose as a cricket ground for the local
community.

Any resident willing to help in the preparation and presentation of Watermead's case to the
inspector should contact Lakeside Land or a member of the Planning Group. Mike Liston has had
to stand down as convenor of the Planning Group due to business commitments and a replacement
is needed urgently.



OPEN THROUGHOUT CHRISIMAS, INCLUDING CHRISTMAS DAY & NEW YEARS DAY

MANY PRODUCTS
CHEAPER THAN SUPERSTORES

Stella £3.56 (4pk) Hofmeister 8 for £5
Tennents/Super £4.36 (4pk) Heineken 8 for £5
Heineken Export 6 for £5 Boddingtons Draught 6 for £5

Fosters Ice 6 for £5 San Miguel 6 for £5
Stella 6 for £5 Rolling Rock 6 for £5
Labatt Ice 6 for £5 Heineken Export 6 for £5

AUSTRALIAN WINES

Jacobs Creek Semillon Chardonnay
Hardys Nottage Hill Chardonnay
Hardys Nottage Hill Sauvignon Shiraz
RF Colombard Chardonnay

RF Ruby Cabernet

Lindemans Colombard Chardonnay
Penfolds Semillon Chardonnay (BIN 21)

KWV White (South African)
Liebfraumilch (German)

Vodka
Whisky (Full Strength)

158 Buckingham Road (Opposite Dutton Forshaw) Tel: (01296) 436705




Greetings
from
Australia

July '97

Yes folks, I'm
actually in "Skippy
Land" visiting my
family, lovely to see
them again and I'm
enjoying my visit -
It's an amazing
country - although I
can't quite get used
to seeing Pelicans
perched on the
treet lamps, makes
a change!

uite coincidental
hat I should meet
ith Rolf Harris
hilst he was
Iming "Animal
ospital" at
Watermead, he kindly agreed
to let me take some
photographs of him feeding
the ducks, unfortunately they were off nesting so there was
little activity on the lake except for a very large-Pike which
really startled him when it appeared like "Jaws" to take the
bread.

Anyway, back to business, George and Lady hatched their
cygnets early May, they were successfully rearing four when
some 'Morons' threw stones at the family, badly injuring one
of the cygnets, St. Tiggywinkles took it to their hospital but
sadly it had a fit and died, I'm sure you all feel as I do -
sickened by this despicable act - we can only hope that these
thugs will be brought to book.

Henry and The Duchess hatched a month later and were
proudly escorting their five cygnets around the lake, Henry
hasn't been quite himself lately, even allowing a young pair
to nest on one of the Islands, I think they were playing
house as nothing came of it. Maybe the 'old boy' is
mellowing, it would be quite nice if he allowed the other

Rolf says “HI!” to the
residents of Watermead

LADY in nest with cygnets

swans to land.

The Mallards
produced quite well,
one duck hatched and
reared 12! Quite a feat
considering the hazard
out there. The Coots
also bred on both lakes, .
the young look quite
weird with their tuft of
red hair.

Sorry this is short, I
hope I haven't missed
any rare sightings, I'll
be back by the time yo
read this and hopefully
'In the swing of things'

The W.I. asked me to
speak at one of their
meetings (hope it wasn't too boring) they kindly gave me a
donation for St. Tiggywinkles which I sent along with my
own cheque (proceeds from calendars) and I received a very
nice letter thanking us for the donations.

GDay” froin Rolt.

November '97
‘Hello Again!

Not much to add to the above I'm afraid.
The young swans are practising 'take off,
and landing'. The duck population has
swollen in numbers, with a mixture of
breeds, I'm wondering if some have been
put on the lake. You may have seen the
news item about "Duck Dumping". A
ady who lives near a pond woke early

A ‘one morning to some very loud quacking.
Baby Coot The reason for all the noise was soon F
apparent - Call Ducks (incidentally the noisiest ducks!).

Someone, possibly a breeder, had obviously off loaded them
during the night. They were creating quite a problem and
the lady in question was "not amused" quickly pointing out
that it was illegal to release domestic
ducks into the wild.

Here at Watermead we get visitors
from other areas who fly in, decide to
stay (they know which side their bread
is buttered!), so I think we have some
voluntary and involuntary feathered
friends. Fortunately they all seem to
settle in fine.

Talking of bread, with Winter upon
us, it is helpful to the birds at this time
to feed with mixed corn, wheat and of
course WET bread, especially when the
"Big Freeze" comes. Hopefully it will
not be to severe for all our sakes!

Did yu see
that?”

Bye for now
Linda Jones




We would like you to
accept these vouchers as
a way of saying...

A Moy
Clnistmas and a

Opening hours..
Xmas Sunday Opening

13th, 20th Dec

9.30am - 4.30 pm

Monday - Thursday If you cannot use these
8.45am - 9pm <
"y vouchers yourself, please
riday J
8.30am - 7pm pass them on to family
Saturday and friends.

8.80am - 4pm

Telephone 01296 488138

HAIRDRESSING
——  AND THE———
BEAUTY COMPANY
Watermead Village Piazza
“Winner of the Small Business Excellence” Award 1997

WM NEWSAGENTS
MACE

OPENING HOURS:
" 6.15AM UNTIL 8PM MON TO FRI
6.30AM UNTIL 8PM SAT & SUN

%

NEW VIDEO LIBRARY

Dairy Produce Tap B L Eiwelling: Groceries
. Jerry Maguire .

Milk Lisr Liar Tinned Goods

Butter First Wives 3rec,d

Cheese The Nutty Professor Biscuits

Cream Phenomenom Meats

Eggs English Patient Preserves
Solo
Long Kiss Goodnight

One Week Free Paper for New Batn?;iegnl;obin Watermead Christmas Cards.

Customers. Watermead Village Piazza
Offer Valid Until End December ‘97 Tel (01296) 338435




Harmomny
Wood Floors

Supply and installation
of Individual floors at
competitive prices.
Fitted by craftsmen with
quality service.

All work guaranteed

“MOOD”
Naturally Stylish

Tel: (01280) 815386

HARDWICK
PRE-SCHOOL

'CURTAINS

) Professionally, made to measure
If your child is aged between curtains & accessories.

21/2 and 5 years and you would Choose from our extensive range of fabric
like him or her to benefit from a samples in your own home.
stimulating environment in We’ll also make up with your own fabric.
which to play and learn, then NO JOB TO SMALL!

join our friendly pre-school.

[ 1
Monday, Wednesday & THE BLIND
Friday Mornings M AN |

Thursday Morning 4+ for
session Roller « Pleated « WoodSlat «Vertical
9:30am to 12:00noon Venetian « Roman ¢ Austrian ¢« Festoon
John Bridle’s Hall Conservatory Roof Blind Specialists
Hardwick g All Types Of Blinds At Discount Prices

Contact: Sarah Gregor FREE ESTIMATES
(01296) o FREE FITTING
TEL: (01296) 661545




1HE CHURCH OF
5T. JAMES THE GREAT
AT BIERTON

Christmastide at St. James the Great, Bierton

- One Of the doubtful advantages of a computer is that it allows you to see what you wrote one, two or even
three years ago. I have just read what [ wrote last Christmas. I said in part "... as I get older, the days seem to
hasten even more each year." I see no reason to say otherwise this year, although it has been a momentous on

for me personally, as far as the church is concerned.

So what can we welcome you to this year as St. James? We really get going with our Family Service at 11am
on Sunday 21st December, which includes the Sunday School Nativity Play. On the same day at 6 o' clock
we have our Carol Service. Fairly traditional, but with some 'modern’ touches. Then on Christmas Eve at 5 o'
clock we have out Christingle Service. I used to that this wits o modem innovation, but it actually dates back
o yedvs. The children will love it, and we find that what children are enjoying, adults invariably do as
well! '
Ouwr Midnight Mass starts at 11:30pm on Christmas Eve, and for a more informal 'allage’ Family
~ Communion, you could come along at 9am on Christmas Day.
If you miss the Carol Service on the 21st, there is another one at 6pm on the 28th at All Saints Church,
Hulcott. Please ring if you are not sure how to get there. (There will be no service at St. James the Great this
evening).
There are some othef quieter services over Christmas to which you are welcome: please telephone if you are

interested.

Other News

This time last year we were holding our breath, wondering if we could ever start building our Toilet and
Kitchen facility in the church. Now the work is all done, and we only have a small amount of outstanding
debt to clear. We hope to do this after our Christmas Fete, which is held a Bierton School, Parsons Lane on
Saturday December the 6th from 11am until 2:30pm. You can buy all manner of goodies, including
Christmas cards and table decorations, jewellery, cakes, books, etc. Do come, it's great fun.

My own good news is that I was admitted as a Reader (lay minister) in Christ church Cathedral, Oxford on
the 28th October. After three years of training, I am very happy to have complete the course and made the
grade. ' | '

If you have known sorrow this year, you may find comfort in sharing in one or more of our Christmas
services, which not only celebrate a Birth, but also acknowledge sadness and in which you may find warmth,
kl'ove, hope and even joy. '

May Christmas bring peace, quiet, and happiness to all residents of Watermead, those of any faith and those
~who acknowledge none. A kind word and help with service time awaits anyone who rings either of the
number below. May God bless you. ‘

Rev. Peter Faulkner, The Vicarage, Bierton. Tel 423920
Anne King, 6 Fieldfare, Watermead. Tel 426743



QUALITY PINE FURNITURE

“New Pine * Old Pine * Giftware * Craftwork

* Bargain Priced Pictures

Quality - Our new and reclaimed handwaxed ranges are solid pine

throughout...beautiful furniture that’s made to last. -

Service - Free Delivery to Watermead. “Made to measure” option.

Credit schemes available (subject to status)

183 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury

(Near Weavers Pub)
Open 7 Days - Including Bank Holidays

Tel: 01296 399183

Buckingham Range

Double Wardrobe £219.95
Five-Drawer Chest £109.95
Three-Drawer Bedside Cabinet £69.95

The Harrow

27 Main Street, Bishopstone

Relaxed, warm & friendly atmosphere.

Lakeside Land Chairman
Honoured

MICHAEL SHRIMPTON

DCIiCOUS h()me C()()ked food Served On Saturday 28th June 1997 Lakeside Land and

lunchtimes & evenings.

Steaks specially selected from STACEYS of
HADDENHAM.

Good selection of Wines & Beers always
available.

Private parties & business lunches welcomed.

CHRISTMAS & CHRISTMAS DAY MENU

Tel: 01296 748652

LCAM Chairman Michael Shrimpton was
presented with Honorary Life Membership of
Bomber Command Association by its President
Marshal of the Royal Air Force Sir Michael
Beetham GCB CBE DFC AFC FRAeS (Chief of
the Air Staff during the Falklands War). In an
address to the Association Michael praised
the courage of all associated with Bomber
Command and the vision of its great
wartime leader, Marshal of the Royal Air
Force Sir Arthur Harris. He condemned
those in the media who have treated the
Command and its veterans unfairly and
spoke of the responsibility of the younger
generations to see that the sacrifice of
those that flew and did not return is both
remembered and honoured.

Michael has also recently been invited to
join the Atlantic Council of the United
Kingdom. He continues to make waves

beyond Watermead!
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1nity Forum

Earlier this year I became a director of Lakeside And Limited. I have maintained my position as
Chairman of the Community Forum although there has been little activity on this front for some
time.

During the past few months I have received a number of general enquiries from residents about
certain aspects of the Community at Watermead and some requests for help to solve 'neighbour
problems'. I am sorry that I cannot get involved in neighbour disputes. However, I will always offer
advice or suggest someone who may be able to help. |

Many residents seem unaware if various covenants covering our properties at Wateremad. Here
are some examples: |

“ We are not permitted to change the colour of our front doors!
" Any hedge surrounding your front garden should not be more than two feet high.
" Bushes/plants should be replaced if they die where originally planted in front gardens.
" It is the responsibility of the owner of a property to cut the grass verges in front of their property.
“You need to obtain permission before erecting a fence around your front garden.
" The road space in front of your house is for your visitor to park. Flat owners as given a specific

space for parking with more communal spaces for their visitors.
" TV aerials/satellite dishes are not permitted outside the house.

More complaints have been received about litter around Watermead and particularly around the
lake areas. I am sure that most of this is produced by visitors but it is up to us to do what we can to
remove it. I know there are a number of people who regularly pick up other people's rubbish - these
are usually walkers both with dogs and without. Some time ago a resident suggested we have a
litter clear up day - any volunteers?

There are still dog owners not picking up their dog's mess. I even see dog owners who have
children with the who do not pick up their dog mess!!!. This seems ironic because a lot of
complaints about dog mess refer to this problem with particular reference to the danger to
children.. Dog owners take heed - I recycle the plastic bags used for veg/fruit from the superstores,

The matter of converting the Bandstand Island into a bird sanctuary is still outstanding. Any
comments on that would be of interest. I feel strongly that the pathways around the lakes should be
attended to . We don't currently have enough money to deal with this. Any suggestions to raise the
cash? If so, are you prepared to organise the occasion?

If you would like to become involved with the Community Forum please let me know. If you have
comments to make about the environment around Watermead I would like to hear from you. I am
your voice on the Board of Lakeside Land and unless I know what you want or would like changed I
can do nothing.

Once again this year we are holding a Christmas Carol Concert in the Piazza on Saturday, 20th
December from 6pm to 7pm. There will be live music, Carols, Mulled wine and mince pies with the
Vicar of Bierton attending. Father Christmas has also promised to drop in. I look forward to seeing
you all there.

A very happy Christmas to all at Watermead and a prosperous new year.

Mary Singleton
Chairman Watermead Community Forum

|
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| A proposal has been put to the Board of
\Lakeside Land Ltd to turn the large island on
the small or ornamental lake into a sanctuary
for our water birds. Its present state could not
be described as aesthetically pleasing and the
bandstand has become the target of vandals,
large sections of the balustrade having been
kicked away and graffiti is now appearing.

The proposed scheme includes the planting of
llwild flowers, varieties to attract butterflies and
ll climbing plants around the base of the
llbandstand to grow up the supporting ports. A
‘f Variety of rushes and grasses around the edge of
ll the island would provide much needed habitat
the birds to rest and raise their young.

Il Our own pair of nesting swans are greatly in
llneed of a safe permanent site to protect them
llfrom disturbance by humans and animals alike.
To this end it would be necessary to remove the
small bridge leading onto the island. I have

contacted the appropriate departments of AVDC,
namely, Legal, Planning and Footpaths and
Rights of Way and have received written
lll confirmation from all three that they have no
“ lobjections and this is not a matter requiring
lltheir involvement. I feel therefore that this
Il proposal should be decided upon by a note from
llthe shareholders.

The question of money raises its ugly head, but

this time Watermead has been promised help,
both financial and physical from Lesley Davies,
ll Countryside Management Projects Officer for
| AVDC by way of the plants, shrubs etc required,
Il plus working party to get the project off the
‘: ground.

You can be involved, volunteers will be needed
llinitially and for maintenance work, but would
llonly be required at most twice a year. If you are

Gloria Baker

Lake?

The Board by a comfortable majority has rejected ;

this proposal, having received an number off

letters of objection and an unofficial petition inlf

support..

The Board’s decision can of course be overruled|

at the Annual General Meeting on Thursday theffl

11th of December, provided always that all
shareholders are put on notice of thef
resolution. Any shareholder wishing to put|
down a resolution need only contact Len Staines, |
the Company Secretary, for advice
assistance. The importance of proper notice

cannot be over-emphasised, as every

andl

shareholder is entitled to know the business

of the meeting in advance.

The planting scheme is to go ahead - this was an

excellent idea and all credit to Mrs Baker for
suggesting it. This will improve both the

appearance of the island and the natural habitat. ‘

The swans have an existing nesting site and can|ff
not be told where to nest - they are wild creatures

and they will nest where they want.

Lesley Davies has advised the Board againstf|

removing the bridge, which advice has been
accepted. It is a popular feature, loved by many
residents. It is also important to maintain public

access 1n accordance with the spirit of theff

Watermead development scheme.

Tenders are already being received for the
refurbishment of the damaged bandstand. The
answer to vandalism is not to deprive the|

community of the facility but for residents

report incidents of vandalism to the police and
the board. |

Michael Shrimpton




FOR SALE OR FOR RENT?

CONTACT AYLESBURY’S EXPERIENCED
LOCAL ESTATE AGENTS FOR A FREE
VALUATION WITHOUT OBLIGATION

WEL L
ﬁ&t[‘{atrg Agents —

ENJOY COMFORT OF DEALING WITH A PROFESSIONAL
FIRM

HARTWELL ESTATE AGENTS

Town centre at:
8 Buckinghamshire Street, Aylesbury
(opposite Sainsbury’s)

TEL: 01296 338888

If you have another agent on a Sole Agency and/or Selling rights basis, the term of those instructions must be considered to awid a possible liability to pay two




What's On at the Watermead Village Hall

The Watermead Cygnets Playgroup

Mon, Tues, Weds, Thurs 9.15am - 11:45 am

Contact: Dot Toler (01296) 432045

Mother & Toddlers

Weds 2.00pm - 4.00pm

Fri  10.00am - 12noon

Contact: Gail Young (01296) 433298

Stillwaters Church
Sunday 10.00am - 12noon
Contact: Tan Walker (01296)661401

Chinese Health Arts

(A Unique System of Exercise for Health &

Fitness)

Tue 7.30pm - 9.30pm

Contact: Paul Fricker (01280) 815282
0113 2930630

Aylesbury Community Concert Band
Weds 6.25pm - 9:30pm
Contact: Paul Dowson (01296) 481909

Judy Walsh School of Dancing

Weds 4.30pm - 5pm (Under 5yrs)
5.00pm - 6.45pm (5-8yrs)
5.45pm - 6.30pm (9yrs +)

Contact: Judy Walsh (01296) 482818

Line Dancing
Mon 8.30pm - 10.00pm
Contact: Judy Walsh (01296) 482818

National Slimming UK
Friday 7pm - 9pm
Contact: Hilary Sinclair (01296) 336633

Watermead & Weedon Womens Institue
1st Thursday of the month

Contact: Suzanne Staines (01296)
487954

WHY NoT HIRE
THE VILLAGE
HALL

ALL OCCASIONS CATERED FOR....
BUFFETS, LICENSED BAR,
Live Music, Disco,

TEA DANCE, MEETINGS....

WE WILL BE HAPPY TO DISCUSS
ANY REQUIREMENTS YOU
MAY HAVE

Discounts for
Watermead Residents

For Hall bookings at

excellent rates, call:
Dot toler (01296) 432405

Werermead Models

For modern diecast vehicles at
competitive prices, including those
made by:

CORGI
EFE
SOLIDO
MINICHAMPS
VANGUARD
LLEDO

For further details, price lists or to
place an order, please ring:

01296 231199




Dryslope skiing,
canoe and rowboat hire,
windsurfing,
friendly club bar with
pool table,
bar billiards, etc.
Famzilies and children
welcome.

Lakeside, Watermead
Tel: 01296 432288




Waterlilies
Needlecraft T Gifts

Is now open on the Piazza, opposite The
Watermead Inn.

Waterlilies Stock, well priced and imaginative
gifts, which we are happy to gift wrap, with
our compliments |

We also have a wide range of needlecraft to
suif both beginners and experienced stitchers

of all ages.

Treat yourself to a hassle-free
shopping experience and we
will treat you to a 10% discount.

Until Sunday 14th of December, upon
presentation of this advert.

Open Mon-Sat 9am-6pm.
Sun 10am-4pm
Late night Friday until
Spm




Childrens Corner

Bit of a Difference!

There are 8 differences between the 2 cartoons. Can you spot them?

Just for a Laugh

Which Letters of the alphabet are bad for your teeth?
DK

What can a whole orange do that a half orange can’t?
It can look round!

Where do martians go for a drink?
To a Mars Bar!

What do you call a three barrelled rifle?
A Trifle!

What does divine mean?
It’s what da grapes grow on!

Art & Picture
Competition

Why not send your pictures and
art of Watermead to the Village
View Childrens Editor Care of
Jason Bray, 9 Owl Close.

We will show the best selection in
each issue and you never know,
bu next issue we could have a
prize or 2 to give away!

Childrens Page Editor:
Ken Hirons




A Playground For All

The Watermead Playground Committee has been working towards the establishment of a playground
on Watermead. After much deliberation it is felt that a playground on Watermead would need to reflect
all age group's and not just the under five's as previously suggested. It is to this end that approaches to
Aylesbury Vale District Council Leisure Services have been made. The council's leisure services have
made clear that total funding of a playground is not possible until after the year 2000 as priorities for
funding have already been decided up to then. They have suggested that funding could be available
under their Leisure Check scheme which is essentially 50/50 funding maximum of £10,000 for any one
phase of a proposed scheme. Under this scheme the council would then take over the land and the
playground on a minimum 25 year lease and provide insurance cover and maintenance. The council
would also ensure full consultation with all residents.

Given the size of Watermead, the number of families with children and the wide age ranges within the
community a playground would need to be of sufficient size and quality to provide adequate play
facilities. The site proposed is the first grassed area on the left after crossing the stepping stones from
the Watermead Inn.

The Playground Committee have approached four manufacturers to provide quotes and plans of
proposed schemes. The plans of all the manufacturers have common features such as the area being
fully fenced to keep children in and dogs out, play areas for under five's, juniors, seniors and outside
the fenced area basketball hoop and seating for teenagers, However all manufacturers have their own
style, equipment and presentation, so in order that the right scheme for Watermead can be chosen the
plans were available to view, in the village hall on Wednesday 30th July and Thursday 31st July and
on Saturday 2nd August.

Playgrounds are not cheap!! (Please sit down before continuing reading) It is estimated that the total
cost (divided into 3 stages) will be in the region of £60,000 this leaves Watermead with the task of
raising £30,000.

HOWEVER to put this into context it would cost each household on Watermead a donation of just £30.
This would be a very easy way of raising the money, saving effort on organising fund-raising events and
meaning the playground could be installed within 3 to 6 months. BUT realistically this is unlikely to
happen, so fund-raising events will have to be organised, the first ones being 2 children's discos. These
were held at Watermead Village Hall with all the proceeds going the Childrens Playground Fund. We
ill update you with the results in the next issue of the Village View

Approaches will also be made to other organisations, such as the National Lottery for funding but it is
really up to the residents of Watermead as to whether or not a playground is installed. It is not possible
or economically viable to deliver leaflets advertising events to each household so posters will be put up
around Watermead. Watch out for these and support the events.

REMEMBER NO FUNDS NO PLAYGROUND

Donations can be made to THE WATERMEAD PLAYGROUND PROJECT at 14 Willowherb,
Watermead. Please write your name and address on the back of the cheque.

If you have any comments or feel you can help in anyway please contact Diane
Sullivan on 397475.



VILLAGE VIEW BOARD MEMBERS

Jason Bray - Editor
Tel: (01296) 425094
Mobile: 0802 241247

Rachel Baker - Graphic Designer
Tel: (01296) 485101

Michael Long - Advertising Management
Tel: (01296) 336577
Mobile: 0860 285366

Solo Azwadi - Proof Reader
Tel: (01296) 489384

Solo Azwadi - Distibution Manager
Tel: (01296) 489384

A MEERY CHRISTMAS
AND A VERY HAPPY NEW
YEAR TO ALL RESIDENTS

OF WATERMEAD

FROM ALL THE MEMBERS
OF THE WATERMEAD
COMMUNITY GROUPS AND
COMPANIES

dental centre

The Village Square
Watermead
Aylesbury

HP19 3FX

Telephone: 01296 330700

Opening times

9am - 8pm Tues, Wed, Thurs
9am - 5pm Mon, Fri
10am - 1pm Sat

Lythan Davies B.D.S
Marierose F. O'Hagan B.D.S.

Dental Excellence in
the centre of your
Village

- NHS exemp groups between 10am & 4pm

- 7 Day emergency cover

- Very competitive rates

New residemnts to
Watermead are warmly
welcomed. Visit us for
your next check-up; we’'re
right on your doorstep







